TO:

Honorable Peter F. Vallone

Speaker

Honorable Herbert E. Berman

Chairman, Finance Committee

FROM: 
Stephen R. Feger

Finance Division

DATE:
September 13, 2000

SUBJECT:
A budget modification (MN-1) for Fiscal 2001 to transfer funds between various agencies.

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

INITIATION:

By letter dated September 11, 2000,  the Director of the Office of Management and Budget submitted to the Council pursuant to section 107(b) of the New York City Charter a request for approval to transfer funds totaling $11,297,515 between various City agencies.

BACKGROUND:
This modification (MN-1) implements transfers between various agencies of appropriations for City Council local initiatives.  In addition, discretionary funds for the Manhattan, Brooklyn, Queens and Bronx Borough President=s offices are transferred from the Miscellaneous Budget to the Department of Youth and Community Development.  Finally, this modification restores funding to the Office of the Comptroller as well as the Office of the Public Advocate.  The funds necessary for this restoration will be transferred from the general reserve within the Miscellaneous Budget.

FISCAL IMPACT:
This modification would not result in an increase in the Fiscal 2001 budget as it just represents the transfer of funds within and between agencies.

